
TOGETHER 

A word from the Rector 

Dear Friends, 

So here we are, well-launched into another “program year.”  It is shaping up 

to be a season of growth—and also some challenge.  (The two usually go          

together, don’t they?) 

We’re seeing renewed vitality in many of our ministry circles. 

Our Sunday School is off to a strong start, with strong attendance, and some 

additional teachers, too (including Lori and myself in the case of the High 

School class—with which we’re taking some new approaches).  Another           

cycle of Youth Confirmation is set to begin.  Adult Education is moving     

forward with both ongoing and different sorts of offerings—and new faces 

among the participants. 

Pastoral Care, in its many expressions, continues to offer an amazing level of 

ministry response to those among us facing challenges. 

Our recent Outreach Sunday (on September 23) underscored our many             

partnerships, locally and beyond, as we work to address the many human 

needs in this community and world of ours. 

And Sarah Kelb, our Pastoral Associate, has vigorously entered into her role.  

She’s already making a substantial, much appreciated difference—as I hear 

from many of you.  This match for ministry just couldn’t be better, and I can’t 

help but see this as God’s leading as we enter an exciting future together at 

the Church of the Holy Spirit. 

I could go on and on, but I can’t take up all the space in the newsletter! 

On the other hand, as many of us are aware, we hit a bit of a rough patch,          

financially, this summer.  Chip is addressing this in his article, in terms of      

details.  (It’s mostly a shortfall in expectations we had in fund raising events 

and Parish Hall rentals—and also a slight lag in summer pledge receipts, due 

to many of our year-round folks being away.)  I’ll stress that while this is an 

issue of concern, which the Finance Committee and 

Vestry are addressing, this is not a crisis.  It’s     

something to work on, but not cause for anxiety.   

We are a strong parish that continues to be richly 

blessed.  These are uncertain economic times—but, 

as always—we live out of God’s wonderful              

abundance. 

(continued on page 2) 
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Have you noticed that Holy Eucharist is the center of our common worship together?  So for those within          

our CHS community who are unable to attend our church services, there remains an open invitation for              

Communion to be brought directly to those who desire it. However, receiving        

Communion personally, whether at home or at the hospital, may at first seem a bit 

awkward, intimidating, or even a little scary since Holy Communion is often in-

cluded within the liturgy familiarly known as “Last Rites.”  The story below is a 

beautiful reminder of how the Eucharist can provide a holistic healing.  It is also a 

reminder that Holy Communion is always appropriate whether physically sick or 

not, and is a loving invitation to Supper with the Lamb. 

One Sunday evening I took communion to a parishioner in the hospital.  As I waited 

for the elevator, a woman pointed to the communion set and asked, “Bringing the Eucharist to someone?” I 

nodded.  “That’s good,” she said as we got on the elevator, “Communion is important.  I always ask for          

communion when I’m sick.  I don’t take it otherwise.” 

“Why is that?” I asked. 

“I don’t know,” she said, punching the button for her floor.  “There’s just something healing about it.  I think 

that’s what the Eucharist is for, really:  healing the body and the soul.” 

“But you only take it when you’re sick?”  I asked.  She nodded. 

As we rode in silence, a question formed in my head.  “May I ask you a personal question?”  I said.  She 

agreed, and we looked into each other’s eyes for a few seconds.  “I wonder,” I said finally, “if you’d heal in 

other ways if you took communion even when your body is fine?” 

The elevator opened at her floor.  She stepped out but used her hand to stop the door from closing.  “Why did 

you ask me that?” she said with a note of curiosity in her voice. 

“I don’t know,” I said.  “I just wonder what sort of relationship God wants with you if you always experience 

communion as healing?  I wonder what might happen if you came home for supper a little more often.” 

Tears came to her eyes.  “I think I just got a hand-delivered invitation,” she said.  “Supper with my Savior 
any day I care to stop by.”  Then she let the elevator doors close.* 
 

—Submitted by Sarah Kelb, Pastoral Associate 

*Bidwell, Duane R. Short-term Spiritual Direction. Minneapolis, MN : Augsburg Fortress Publishers, 

2004. pp. 54-55. 
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From the Pastoral Associate   

Along this line, it’s time that I make an official announcement of a remarkable bequest the parish received 

from a beloved former parishioner, our own dear Frannie Nickerson, who passed from among us (in flesh, not 

in spirit) in November 2010.  We could say that Frannie, through this gift, is continuing the great generosity to 

our church that she expressed through many years of her annual parish pledge.  It is a large bequest, that will 

be managed prudently, faithfully—and also with vision—not just for present needs, but for our long term fu-

ture.  Our Finance Committee and Vestry are taking the time to do this faithfully and well. 

As always, thanks and blessings to all. 

Adam + 

From the Rector (continued)   
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Adult Christian Education Program  

 

Sunday Adult Christian Education  

Church of the Holy Spirit Parish Hall, 9:00 to 9:45 a.m. 

 

Arguments of the Wise: A month with the Wisdom books 

Proverbs, Ecclesiastes, Job –these are probably not on anyone’s short list of favorite Biblical books.  Yet they 

were preserved in the canon by rabbis who understood that one man’s wisdom is not enough; it is important to 

preserve the wisdom gathered over generations. 

And what curious and contradictory wisdom it is! So come and spend a few Sundays as we try to understand  

what these three very different books are saying to us.  All meetings will be at 9:00 a.m. in the Parish Hall. 

Here’s the schedule: 

 October 7 – Proverbs, the book of practical wisdom. 

 October 14 – Ecclesiastes,  the teachings of one of the more eccentric of sages. 

 October 21 – Job, the wisdom of the sufferer. 

 October 28 – Resolving the arguments. What do we make of Biblical wisdom today? 

No preparation is needed. You can bring your own Bible if you prefer, but we’ll have Bibles for you if not. 

Hope to see you there. 

 

—Sharon Inger 

Thursdays at Three 

 

“‘The Question of God,’ with Sigmund Freud, C. S. Lewis—and Carl Jung, Too” 

Beginning on Thursday, September 13, at 3:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall, Brian Skea and Father Adam will 

offer a five-part series, “The Question of God.”  This is an award-winning PBS presentation on the basic 

questions of human existence, seen through the differing perspectives of Sigmund Freud and C. S. Lewis.  

Drawing on Brian’s expertise, we will add Carl Jung to the mix, as well. 

Each of our sessions will begin with viewing a DVD portion from the original PBS program. We will add 

our own group reflection and conversation.  Sessions will conclude at about 4:15 p.m. 

How do we view reality?  Is science incompatible with revelation? Have we created God or has God         

created us?  Why believe? 

Come ponder and explore together! 

 

SCHEDULE NOTE:  Because of the CHS Live and Silent Auction on Friday, September 28,                    

“The Question of God” series will be on a one-week break on Thursday, September 27.  So, we will                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

reconvene for the last three sessions beginning on Thursday, October 4. 
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Economics 

Not too many of us are comfortable speaking of economics and while                     

I minored in the subject in college, that includes me. However, this summer we 

have been through a rough patch financially and we need to be aware of it. This 

isn’t a crisis; we’re paying our bills and meeting payroll. We continue a respon-

sible prudent approach. We remain strong financially as a parish but our budg-

eted income has taken a hit while our expenses continue. In recent years we have 

faced more serious deficits with which we dealt. 

 

Pledge income and regular giving has been a bit slow but we are hopeful             

of meeting our goals for the year. Expenditures have increased due to some un-

foreseen expenses, partially relating to building maintenance. We have been 

overly optimistic about receipts from money making events i.e., fair, perform-

ances and building rental receipts. Our Treasurer and Finance     Committee have 

been dealing with this concern, including next year’s budgeting, and our vestry 

will deal with their recommendations. Also, our coming Stewardship drive will 

be an opportunity to work on next year’s plans. 

 

Bottom line: 2012 and 2013 may be a stretch for us. However, we can meet the challenge together. 

 

—Chip Bechtold 

From the Senior Warden  August 2012 

Nominations are open for all four Vestry Officers - two Wardens, a Treasurer and a Clerk.  We also 

need nominations for two Vestry persons, delegates to the Convention, the Deanery and to the Cape 

Cod Council of Churches.  

Under the terms of the new Bylaws and the motion to approve them, we need to elect one Warden for 

two years and one for one year, as well as  one Vestry member for two years and one for one year. 

Delegates will hold a two year term.  Please send your suggestions for nominations to any member of 

the Committee. 

 

—Mary Anne Bragdon, Bob LaBranche, Helen Richardson, Georgia Schneider and  Jack Sasso.  

Nominations 
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Congratulations to Cheryl Taliaferro Kyle 

President and Dean, Joseph H. Britton, Berkeley Divinity School at Yale University is pleased to offer 

an honorary doctorate at the annual Fall Convocation on October 24, 2012 to Cheryl Taliaferro Kyle, a 

Brewster summer resident and long term parishioner of the Church of the Holy Spirit. 

The degree is in recognition of Cheryl's decades of missionary work with the Diocese of Mount           

Kilimanjaro, engaging hundreds of Episcopalians and many Berkeley seminarians to participate in 

building a long-standing relationship between fellow Anglicans, even in the midst of conflict within the 

global communion. 

Congratulations to Cheryl for this well-deserved honor. 

 

“You never enjoy the world aright, till the Sea itself floweth in your veins, till you are clothed 
with the heavens, and crowned with the stars: and perceive yourself to be the sole heir of the 
whole world, and more than so, because men are in it who are every one sole heirs as well as 
you.  Till you can sing and rejoice and  delight in God, as misers do in gold, and Kings in     
sceptres, you never enjoy the world. 

“Till your spirit filleth the whole world, and the stars are your jewels; till you are as familiar 
with the ways of God in all Ages as with your walk and table: till you are intimately         
acquainted with that shady nothing out of which the world was made: till you love men so as to 
desire their happiness, with a thirst equal to the zeal of your own: till you delight in God for 
being good to all: you never enjoy the world.” 

     Thomas Traherne (1636-1674) 

     Centuries of Meditations 

     The First Century, 29, 30 



TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Pat Powell, Treasurer, reported concern with the financial situation since income was lower than usual and      

expenses still need to be met.  There was some discussion as to what can be done to improve the status.  For the 

next vestry meeting, Pat will look into options available and will report back at the next Vestry meeting in       

October. The treasurer’s report was unanimously accepted as written. 

PROCLAMATION: 

Church School:  The Church School Team finalized their preparations for the start of Church School on Sept. 

16th. On the first Sunday of every month Hannah Schneider has agreed to help out Rebecca Linton  in the nurs-

ery so that Robin can oversee the Youth Group Breakfast. The Church School is the Highlighted Ministry of the 

month and is planning on hosting Coffee Hour in the gathering area either September 23rd or the 30th so that 

members of the Parish can tour the Church School area.  

Adult Education:  -The 9:00 classes continue with "John One" for September.  

-"Thursdays at Three" will continue for six weeks through October - the subject: The PBS series "Question of 

God" with Father Adam and Brian Skea leading the discussion. 

- December 15 - Sarah Kelb will lead an Advent Quiet Day in conjunction with their parish at Christ Church, 

Harwichport. There will be a "Mary Series" on December 6, 13, and 20.    

-In February we will present an extension of "Jesus at the Movies." 

 

Angelica Center: Once we had managed to reach an agreement with Kathleen Norris, we set to work to find 

others to create a series of talks for the Angelica Center in 2013. Thanks to excellent work by Sarah Kelb, we 

have the following, exciting line up to announce at this time: Barbara Brown Taylor, April 13/14 (or possibly 

6/7), Kathleen Norris June 8/9, Walter Brueggemann July 27/28. Each will give a talk on Saturday afternoon 

at 2:00 p.m. and a sermon at 10:00 a.m. on Sunday. This outstanding line up should attract knowledgeable peo-

ple from a wide geographic area.  

WELCOMING: 

Pathfinders:  The Pathfinders met on September 4.  Their agenda included responding to a request of the        

Stewardship Committee re: their ministry, the parish survey inventories completed last spring, the coffee hour 

ministries, and an update on the Foyer groups. After reviewing the list of those parishioners interviewed at the 

10:00 a.m. services, it was decided to send a letter to the ministries relevant to the specific parishioner's re-

sponses.  A second letter to the person interviewed will be sent telling them of our referral.  In an attempt to 

survey the attendees of the 7:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. services, it was decided to distribute inventories to them by 

having the greeter or usher hand them out as they enter the sanctuary.  Included will be a marked envelope ad-

dressed to the church to help the office distinguish it from the other mail.  Returned inventories will be placed 

in the Pathfinders mailbox. 

The Foyer groups have been successful in getting to know people in social settings.  The newly established cof-

fee hour for church school parents has done a good job involving those who are not able to attend Shepherd 

Groups. Their next meeting has been scheduled for October 2nd. 

Welcoming Committee: The Welcoming Committee will resume their meetings as per a monthly schedule          

(the fourth Thursday of the month) on Thursday, September 27. 

The Foyer groups have been successful in getting to know people in different settings. The newly established 

coffee hour for church school parents has done a good job involving those who are not able to attend Shepherd 

Groups. Their next meeting has been scheduled for October 2. 
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Vestry Highlights — October, 2012 



Sharing the Blessing: 1) PA possible Integrity chapter may be formed in the parish;  2) The next meeting of the 

Cape Cod Coalition of Welcoming Congregations will be held at St. Peter’s Lutheran Church on September 29,   

at 10:00 a.m.;  3) A forum sponsored by the Nauset Interfaith Association and the Lower and Outer Cape          

Consortium of Social Services called “One Voice for Advocacy” with Dr. Ed Rodman as the keynote speaker 

will be held on October 19, at 9:30 a.m. at the Orleans Methodist Church;  4) The Committee discussed a            

proposed social event, sponsored by Sharing the Blessing, for February 2, 2013,  likely an afternoon “High Tea” 

with entertainment; details to be determined at subsequent meetings; 5) The next meeting will be October 22.  

SERVING: 

 

Health: No meeting. 

 

Lay Pastoral Care: Sarah Kelb has joined the group, and Father Adam commented on how this has helped     

better meet the needs of parishioners. Fortunately, during the past month, few parishioners have been under       

hospital care, but we’re looking at ways to improve our system for updates on hospitalizations. Brian Skea        

reported that the Men’s Lunch will be held on September 19, and the Caregivers group is being suspended, at 

least for the time being, due to a lack of interest. Next month’s meeting will be October 11, at 1:30 p.m. 

Outreach: The Outreach Committee met September 6. At that point $6500 remained to be allocated. The big 

news is that this coming Sunday (September 23) all 30 of our agencies we support have been invited to attend 

our "Outreach Sunday" in the parish hall after the 10:00 a.m.  service. We would like all of the vestry to stop by 

and get smarter about what CHS is supporting in terms of local community and even international outreach.  

Justice and Peace: Father Ken will write an article for the October "Together" promoting advocacy for social 

justice among the parishioners.  Following up on Bob Winter's proposal, an Email list of those showing an            

interest in active advocacy will be drawn up.  

Ruth Campbell reported that the proposal for a children's summer lunch program in 2013 is now one of two  

contestants for a grant of $20,000. to $22,000.  

The Chase Madar talk, "The Passion of Bradley Manning," was well-received, with about 60 attendees. Ken               

announced the following:"The Challenge of Fundamentalism in Judaism, Christianity, and Islam," speakers: Fr. 

Ken, Dr. Abdul Raoof, Dr. Sharon Leder, Sept.15, 2:00 p.m. Chatham library. Same place, Ragnhild Bjerke, 

C.H.S., about a l00-year-old ministry with the homeless in Denmark on October 20.  Ken said             AmHa-

Yam will celebrate its Passover Seder at C.H.S. on Tuesday of Holy Week, 2013.  

Next meeting: Sat. Sept.22 after the 5:00 p.m. Eucharist and followed by a light supper.  

Planned Giving: No further meetings this year. 

 

NEXT REGULAR VESTRY MEETING:  Thursday, October 20, 2012, at 7:00 pm in the Fireplace Room 

 

—Carol Call, Clerk 
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Vestry Highlights (continued) 
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Nauset Interfaith Association Presentation: October 21 at 1:30 p.m. 

 

 

Entered into Eternal Life 

 

Barbara Churchill 

Sharon Douglas  

Understanding the Challenge of Fundamentalism in 

Judaism, Christianity and Islam 

Sunday, October 21, 2012 at 1:30 p.m. in the Parish Hall 

Speakers: Dr. Sharon Leder, Dr. Abdul Raoof, Fr. Ken Campbell 

Co-sponsored by the Justice & Peace Committee, the Nauset Interfaith Association,                           

Cape Cod Chapter of the Fellowship of Reconciliation, and Am HaYam-Cape Cod Havurah. 

Pathfinders Progress  

Thanks to all of you who attend the 5:00 p.m. and 7:30 a..m. services 

who answered the questionnaire we passed at those services a week ago.  

 

The Pathfinders Steering committee is reviewing your responses as well 

as those who answered the questionnaire last May and we're starting to 

match parishioners with likely ministries they might wish to join.  We 

are also planning other exciting new steps in the process...stay tuned! 

 

If you have any questions or suggestions, please call a member of the 

committee: Sandy Marshall, Fay Cole, Ike Cole, Bev Dreher, Christine 

LaBranche, Elizabeth Merritt, Dick Miller or Marty Williams. 



It is hard to believe that our plans are underway for the 35th Annual Antiques Show and Sale to be held on  

Friday, November 23, from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., and on Saturday, November 24, from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 

p.m. in the Parish Center. 

There will be 25 dealers from the New England area offering you a wide range of choice antiques to choose 

from, including 18th and 19th century furniture, nautical items, quilts, Staffordshire china, ironstone, early 

American pattern glass, jewelry, Americana, brass candlesticks, vintage post cards, chocolate and ice cream 

moulds, primitives, textiles, folk and fine art.   

We have begun our advertising for this wonderful show. In the weeks ahead, you will receive a letter asking 

for your support. We hope that you will be a patron of this show that has been such a tradition here at the 

Church of the Holy Spirit.  

Monies raised at this annual event are used to support our parish programs. Please join us and help to make 

this 35th year the best yet! 

If you have any questions or wish to volunteer to help make this show a success, please contact me at            

(508) 255-8819. 

Thank you for your support! 

Debbie Meguerdichian, Chair 
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As the loyal and faithful volunteers change the shop from summer to fall, it seems                   

appropriate to give thanks to Richard O'Hara and his red pickup truck. For many years,           

Richard has made trips to the Goodwill and Salvation Army containers every couple of months  

with his truck filled with items the other organizations might be able to use.   

 

Thank you Richard! 

 

The Free Shop is gladly accepting fall clothing. 
  

The Free Shop is open  

Mondays, from noon to 3:00 p.m.  

Wednesdays, from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

Donations may be dropped off whenever the Parish Hall is open.  

If the shop is closed, there is a container outside the door. 

 

 

New—Kathy Chapman (508-255-5647) and Sharyn Laughton ((508-255-7277), Co-directors 

35th Annual Holiday Antiques Show and Sale  Save the dates!  

The Free Shop   



Called to be Advocates: Dissing the Isms! 

Will you strive for justice and peace among all people, and respect the dignity of 

every human being?  I will, with God's help.  

(BCP., p. 305) 

 

Some of you may remember a program the Justice & Peace Committee        

sponsored at Holy Spirit several years ago during Lent.  It was well attended and 

each week we sought to understand how one of the 'isms' prevented justice for 

all (racism, sexism, classism, exceptionalism) and how we could be advocates 

for changing the systems that prevented justice for all.  

When Jesus began his public ministry in Galilee he identified himself and his 

mission with the words of Isaiah, 

 

"The Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has anointed me to bring good news to the poor.  He has sent 

me to proclaim release to the captives and recovery of sight to the blind, to let the oppressed go free, the         

proclaim the year of the Lord's favor." (Luke 4) Isaiah also says: " Is this not the fast I choose: to loose the 

bounds of injustice, to undo the thongs of the yoke, to let the oppressed go free, and to break every 

yoke?'  (Isaiah 58) 

 

Jesus also tells us in John's gospel that after he is gone God will send the Holy Spirit to be our advocate.  What 

is the purpose of the Holy Spirit?  The Spirit (or Wild Goose in Celtic Christianity ) comes to breathe upon us, 

to indwell within us, to empower us to be witnesses to Jesus by being advocates for the oppressed. This is the 

mission that Jesus took upon himself.  This is the mission he gives us both individually and as a congregation 

and with others who share our desire to help bring justice and peace in the world. 

 

The ministry of being advocates for the mission of Jesus in the world is given to every baptized Christian         

(see baptismal promise above). It has two aspects today: charity and justice.   In a recent year, American       

Christians gave 10 billion dollars for helping those in desperate need.  What is missing, however, is a similar 

commitment to working for justice in the world.  Charity is like pulling people who are drowning out of the 

water.  Justice is going upstream to determine who keeps throwing people in and stopping it!   Charity is           

helping people who are sick because they live in an environment that is polluted or a poor area that is de-

stroyed in a hurricane.  Justice is working to clean up the environment that is polluted or seeing that the homes 

and water control systems are adequate to the challenge of flood waters. Charity is giving food and money to 

food pantries and free shops.  Justice is working to see that all get a fair wage and that most of the money 

doesn't go to a small group of stockholders.   Justice is more difficult to accomplish and more complicated too; 

however, Jesus still calls us to this mission and he gives us the love and power to do it! 

 

Twenty years ago, I was one of a delegation of  12 people representing the Massachusetts Council of Churches 

visiting our representatives and senators in Washington regarding legislation that effected poor people in our 

country.  I especially remember meeting with Rep. Gerry Studds, who represented Cape Cod.  He said to us,  

"I want to listen to what you have to say to me very carefully because I know you are not here to influence me 

for your own private gain but as advocates for those who are in need and have no voice." During the month of 

October please take a look at the Justice and Peace display in the Parish Hall and especially the  part about 

how we hope to deepen and broaden the work of advocacy in the world through members of our congregation.   

This work is local, regional, national and international.  Justice is love at long range. 

—Blessings, Fr. Ken Campbell 
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Justice & Peace    
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Stewardship Corner 

Participate 

The definition of Participate is to take part in an event or activity.  Among its list of synonyms are contribute, 

take part, join and share. A Participant is someone who participates, contributes, shares or takes part in  some-

thing.  

 

We are a vital parish because so many people participate in our many activities throughout the year.  Financial 

Stewardship is a necessary aspect of our ability to remain strong.  Our 2013 Stewardship Goal is that all of the 

people who consider The Church of the Holy Spirit their full or part-time parish home will “Participate” in our 

Stewardship campaign.  

 

Is this the year you choose to make a pledge?  For others, is this a year you can increase your pledge?  It is 

only through our collective generosity and formal pledges that we will meet our financial goals and needs          

for 2013.   

When you receive your 2013 pledge packet this month,                                                                    

please prayerfully consider being an active and generous Stewardship Participant. 

—————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

 

You Are Invited to  

The Church of the Holy Spirit 

Annual Parish Celebration Pot Luck Supper 

 

Friday, October 26, 2012  -  5:30 p.m. 

 

Please join us to celebrate our life as a parish family.   

We will provide beverages, cheese & crackers, ham and macaroni & cheese. 

A brief financial message will be given and 2013 Pledge Packets will be available. 

 

Please bring a dish to share.   Your Last Name starts with: 

A-H Dessert   

I – P  Salad    

Q-Z Side Dish 

 

Sign up sheets will be in the Reception Room and Parish Hall to help our planning. 

If you forget to sign up, please come anyway! 

NEED A RIDE TO THE POT LUCK? 

Call Patty LaBranche at  508-255-3532  or Peter Blank at 508-760-1516 

http://www.bing.com/Dictionary/search?q=define+contribute&FORM=DTPDIA
http://www.bing.com/Dictionary/search?q=define+join&FORM=DTPDIA
http://www.bing.com/Dictionary/search?q=define+share&FORM=DTPDIA
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What is Integrity? 

According to the dictionary, integrity means the quality or 

state of being complete or undivided. “Integrity” in the 

Episcopal Church is a non-profit organization of lesbian, 

gay, bisexual, and transgender (LGBT) Episcopalians and 

their straight friends. 

 Founded in 1974 by Dr. Louis Crew in rural Georgia, 

“Integrity” continues to be the leading grassroots voice for 

the full inclusion of LGBT persons in the Episcopal 

Church and their equal access to the rites of the Church. 

Nationally, locally, and on the diocesan level, “Integrity” 

networks throughout the country focusing on worship, fel-

lowship, education, communication, outreach, advocacy 

and service to the church. 

“Integrity” has been the gateway, through its evangelism, 

for thousands of LGBT people, otherwise estranged from 

the Episcopal Church and other denominations to return to parish life. Towards its goal of inclusiveness, 

“Integrity” has made significant strides.  However we have a long way to go. 

Our Church of the Holy Spirit has embraced the Episcopal Church’s work toward the full inclusion of          

everyone. “Sharing the Blessing,” one of our newer circles of parish ministry, founded with Father Adam’s 

leadership, works to focus and energize these efforts. 

By the way, have you seen the new flyers at the Reception desk about our “Sharing the Blessing”         

committee and its beliefs? If not, check them out as they describe our work, our beliefs, and our mission 

blessings.  As indicated, our committee supports the work of PFLAG, Integrity, and the Cape Cod        

Coalition of Welcoming Congregations. 

If you would like to join us in starting an Integrity Chapter on Cape Cod, please contact me, Dr. Scott 

Daniels, at 508-945-0204 or minitruck2@comcast.net. Show the members of the “Sharing the Blessing” 

your support of total inclusion by supporting our work and joining “Integrity” if you are able. 

Integrity 

mailto:minitruck2@comcast.net


Launching Just Desserts! 

 

We are beginning an exciting venture this month: Pat Carroll has            

offered to coordinate a cookbook, “Just Desserts,” a compilation of the 

fantastic desserts we have been making for our luncheons. She has 

asked all of us to bring at least one favorite dessert recipe, written or 

typed, on October 4. 

 

All women of the parish are invited to attend the luncheons, usually 

held on the first Thursday of each month. We bring a sandwich to share and a canned good                               

for the Food Pantry. Volunteers take turns arranging the table decorations, dessert and chips.  

 

Volunteers for this month are Anne Crocker, Pat Carroll, Sue Stevens, Hope Fox and Helen Jones. 

 

Come join us and bring a friend, perhaps one who hasn't yet attended.   If you need transportation                   

call Peter Blank, 508-760-1516. 

 

Please bring at least one dessert recipe! 
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Women of the Parish Monthly Luncheon  October 4 at noon 

Gathering together... 

Shepherd Groups 

 

The Brewster/Dennis Shepherd Group will meet on Sunday, October 21, at 5:00 p.m. at the home of Jane 

and Jack Nixon, 5 Dune Road, Brewster  Telephone: 508 896-7662. 

 

The Eastham-Wellfleet Shepherd Group will meet October 21 at 5 p.m. at the home of Kate Paradise, 

Richard Lane, Eastham. Please note the time change! 

 

The Orleans Shepherd Group will also be meeting on Sunday, October 21. Please watch the Bulletin for 

the meeting place. 
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Artist of the Month  Leslie Jones  

Catch the Spirit Live and Silent Auction   

Leslie began to study watercolor painting in 1982, in an attempt to capture a hint of the wonder of the Cape in 

paintings. It was a medium she felt was perfectly suited to the task for its inherent translucency.  In the         

ensuing years, Leslie sold more than 550 paintings, mostly at local outdoor art societies, but also with some 

local galleries. She has been a member of Nauset Painters, Orleans Art Society, and Eastham Painters.        

Currently, she is a member of the Cape Cod Art Association in Barnstable and the Creative Arts Center in 

Chatham. In the 1 1/2 years of membership in these two groups she has won 11 awards (three first place, four 

second place, three honorable mention and one People's Choice Award). Her display at CHS this October will 

consist of paintings and drawings of England, which are her responses to the place that made such an impact 

on her life. 

Enjoy this beautiful show in the CHS Gallery - located in the CHS Reception Room.  

Calling all CHS artists to sign up to exhibit/sell your art in the CHS Gallery for one month. A sign up sheet for 

the 2013 year is by the Gallery door. 

I encourage all of you who have a computer to visit  ECVA- Episcopal Christians in the Visual Arts  and 

CIVA - Christians in the Visual Arts. There is many a visual treat in store for you! 

Questions about the CHS Gallery? Call Sharyn Laughton - 508 255 7277 or artoff@comcast.net 

  

 

On Friday September 28th, more than 100 people attended our auction 

gala. The food was grand, the wine fine and the music spectacular...         

and most of all, the donations from parishioners and merchants were           

AMAZING! When this edition of "Together" went to press, we did not              

have the final results. However, we do know that we will be able to make  

a substantial donation to Lower Cape Outreach Council and help our            

parish at the same time.  

 

Thank you to everyone who helped make this event another resounding 

success.  

—Sue Sasso  

mailto:7277/artoff@comcast.net
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Uke Cab 4  Saturday, October 6  

 

Saturday, October 6,  

7:00 to 10:00 p.m.. in the CHS Parish Hall 
 

Tickets $15 at the door 

Also available at The Sparrow Store and Hot Chocolate Sparrow 

 

Proceeds benefit CHS Youth Group 

 

 

 

This is the fourth year for Ukulele Cabaret, which has grown wildly in popularity since its inception in 2009  

as a concert to benefit the Youth Group here at the Church of the Holy Spirit. A second Cabaret was held the 

following year by popular demand to a full house. Last year, there was standing room only! 

 

Why? Well, not only is the music great, performed by some of the best ukulele players in the western         

hemisphere, but the concert raises needed funds for some really good causes right here on the lower Cape.        

The Youth group has worked with Habitat for Humanity and traveled twice to help with Hurricane Katrina 

clean-up. Money raised also helps organizations that work with women at risk, as well as local school music 

programs. 

Returning as headliner this year is Nova Scotia’s own Manitoba Hal, arguably the best blues ukulele player in 

the world. People are still talking about electrifying performances on previous visits. George Klingelhofer, the 

fabulous uke player and songwriter from Chicago, also makes a return visit. Event organizer Tim Sweeney 

will feature his popular “boomer rock” band, The Fringe, with a ukulele twist for this show. The                         

Bass O’Matics – with their rockin’ folk roots – return, as does local rising star Anna Hirst. Anna is about          

to release her first CD. 

 



The Church of the Holy Spirit 

204 Monument Road 

Orleans, Massachusetts  02653-3512 

508-255-0433/ 

www.holyspiritorleans.org. 

 

 

Vestry Officers: 

Chip Bechtold, Senior Warden 

Nat Goddard, Junior Warden 

Pat Powell, Treasurer 

Carol Call, Clerk 

 

Vestry Members: 

Mary Anne Bragdon 

Virginia Clarendon 

Ike Cole 

Sally Dewing 

Bev Dreher 

Jon Idman 

Ernie LaFrance 

David Moore 

Dilys Smith 

 

The Reverend Adam S. Linton, Rector 

Sarah D. Kelb, Pastoral Associate 

The Reverend Dan Horgan, Deacon 

Darlene T. Hagon, Director of Music 

Sandra H. Cole, Organist 

John P. Hagon, Handbell Choir 

Judith Reppucci, Office Manager 

Debbi Manning, Office Assistant 

Celia Calhoun, Rector’s Assistant 

Larry Kane, Head Sexton 

John Larner, Sunday Sexton 

Dates to remember 

Thursday, October 4, at 12:00 p.m.  

Women of the Parish Luncheon 

Thursdays, October 4-18 at 3:00 p.m.  

The Question of God  

 Saturday, October 6, at 6:30 p.m.  

Ukulele Concert 

Friday, October 19, at 9:30 a.m.  

Nauset Interfaith Program 

Friday, October 26 

Parish Celebration Potluck Dinner 
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Our mission as The Church of the Holy Spirit is  

to proclaim Jesus Christ as Savior and Lord,  

welcome all people and serve one another with love. 


